
First Presbyterian Church of Green Cove Springs  

                300 Gum Street, Green Cove Springs, FL 32043 

(904) 284-9261 

www.firstpresgcs.org   À  admin@firstpresgcs.org 
 

Office Hours  
Monday ð Thursday 9:00 am to 2:00 pm 

 

Worship Services  
          8:00 am and 10:30 am 
 

Holy Communion is celebrated every Sunday at the 8:00 am service and on the first Sunday of each month at the 10:30 am service 
9:00 am Sunday School Classes for all ages 

    

 
 

 

 

 

   
   
      

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
The Great Ends of the Church 

 
 I hope things are going well for you.  In our worship services for the next several weeks, we will be taking a 
ƭƻƻƪ ŀǘ ŀ ǎŜǊƛŜǎ ƻŦ ǎǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘǎ tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴǎ ŎŀƭƭΣ ά¢ƘŜ DǊŜŀǘ 9ƴŘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘΦέ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǎƛȄ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ 
statements.  Here they are.   

The great ends of the Church are: 
the proclamation of the gospel for the salvation of humankind; 
the shelter, nurture, and spiritual fellowship of the children of God; 
the maintenance of divine worship; 
the preservation of the truth; 
the promotion of social righteousness; and 
the exhibition of the Kingdom of Heaven to the world. 

 These words come from the United Presbyterian Church of North America, where they were first adopted 
in 1910.  This American but heavily ethnic Scottish church eventually merged with the Presbyterian Church in the 
United States of AmŜǊƛŎŀ όŀƪŀΣ ά¢ƘŜ bƻǊǘƘŜǊƴ ŎƘǳǊŎƘέύΣ CƛǊǎǘ tǊŜǎ D/{Ωǎ ŘŜƴƻƳƛƴŀǘƛƻƴΦ  [ŀǘŜǊ ƛǘ ǎǳǊǾƛǾŜŘ ǘƘŜ 
ƳŜǊƎŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ t/¦{ όά¢ƘŜ {ƻǳǘƘŜǊƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘέύ ƛƴ мфуоΦ   
 These are stated values about how we as Presbyterians understand the call and role of the church.  They 
ŘƻƴΩǘ ŎƻƳe from one story or verse, they come from biblical themes demonstrated all over scripture.  They 
display care and concern about evangelism, spiritual formation, worship, ministry inside and outside the church, 
social justice, and an attempt to demonstrate ǿƘŀǘ DƻŘΩǎ ƪƛƴƎŘƻƳ ƻƴ ŜŀǊǘƘ ƭƻƻƪǎ ƭƛƪŜ ŀǎ ǿŜ ŀǘǘŜƳǇǘ ǘƻ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ 
Christ.   
 As we go through this series, I hope each of us will examine how we have thought of church and how this 
ƭƛǎǘ ƻŦ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘǎ ƴǳŘƎŜǎ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǳǎ ǘƻ ǘƘƛƴƪ ōǊƻŀŘŜǊΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǎŜǊƛŜǎ ƛǎƴΩǘ ǎǳǇǇosed to guilt us into activity, but to 
inspire us into considering a greater depth and impact by our church.  A great activity for each of us might be to 
ǇƛŎƪ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǘƘŜƳŜǎΣ ƳŀȅōŜ ƻƴŜ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŀǘ ƳǳŎƘΣ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ƛǘ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ƳƻǊŜ deeply.  
God may have something unexpected for us.   
          Joyfully, 
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The Mission of our church is:  To share the love of Jesus Christ with all people. 

We will accomplish this through: 
ÈJoyful worship ÈEducation for all ages  ÈCommunity outreach with a particular emphasis on children and the poor 

  ÈProviding an authentic sense of family in times of fellowship and crisis 
 

http://www.firstpresgcs.org/
mailto:firstpresgcs@bellsouth.net


 

Highlights from the September Session Meeting: 
 

 

¶ Elder Land provided an extensive report on the called meeting of Presbytery held on August 25 to 

discuss and make decisions on the further of Montgomery Presbyterian Camp and Conference Center.  

In summary, the board of directors of MPCC requested and were granted additional time by the 

assembled Presbytery to conduct additional fund raising activities and take other actions designed to 

preserve the camp and conference center.   We can expect to hear more from the board as reports of 

their efforts are shared. 

¶ A request from the Global Mission Committee to participate in the Peace and Global Mission Offering 

sponsored by the Presbyterian Church USA for October. 

¶ The Session reviewed the financial report for the period ending August 31.  We continue to have 

income in excess of expenses, but October is traditionally a low income month, so the congregation is 

encouraged to continue its support of the Church. 

¶ The Session heard reports from other committees regarding their work on behalf of the Church. 

Ed Kelly, Clerk 

 
PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN  

  

Church Improvement Project  
Painting of the first floor halls, dining room, and kitchen in Friendship Hall has 

been completed with a few last minute touch -ups remaining to be done.  Window 
treatments are expected to be completed and installed within a month.  These 
improvements have been made possible with money earned from PW Bazaars. 

 

Mark your calendar now for these upcoming important dates:  
 

October 12-13: Fall Bazaar/Sale  
November 18: Thanksgiving Dinner  
December 2: Womenõs Christmas Celebration in St. Augustine 
 
 

 

 
 

Monday October 8th at 7 pm 
Meeting and monthly Bible Study. 

All women of the church are invited 
to participate. 

 

 

 
 

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ hŎǘƻōŜǊ нлǘƘ ŀǘ у ŀƳ 
ŦƻǊ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘΣ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ 

 ŀ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƎƛŦǘǎ ǘƻ ŀƛŘ 
 ǳǎ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴ aƛǎǎƛƻƴΗ 
 !ƭƭ ƳŜƴ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘΦ 

 



 

 
 

Head Start Community Project 
 

Our visit to two local classrooms on Friday, September 21st was a great success! Volunteers 
were able to interact with young children just beginning their educational experience. Thanks to the 
generosity of this congregation, VBS, Dr. DePetris, and the Publix Corporation, we gave 40 children a 
large bag of items to take home at the end of the day as well. Thank-you, Thank-you, Thank-you!! 

 

    
 

 
 
                                                                                                                                      

2nd CHURCH CHILI COOK-OFF COMPETITION 
 

Think your chili beats the rest? 
A prize is given for the best!! 

Calling all cooks! One of the HOTTEST events of the year! 
7ÈÅÔÈÅÒ ÙÏÕ ×ÁÎÔ ÔÏ #ÏÏË Ǫ #ÏÍÐÅÔÅȣȢȢÏÒ ÊÕÓÔ 7ÁÎÔ ÔÏ %ÁÔ! 

9ÏÕ ÔÁÓÔÅ ȬÅÍȟ 9ÏÕ ÊÕÄÇÅ ȬÅÍ 
Date:      Sunday, October 28 
Time:     11:45 a.m. (after 2nd service) 
                  

All entrants need to fill out an entry form, which needs to be 
submitted no later than Thursday, October 25 at the church office or in the 
Sunday collection plate. We request that Chili Crockpots arrive, at room 
temperature, before the second service. Entrants will be given a number, 
which we request are to be kept secret.   We will plug the pots in so they 
will be hot by mealtime. 



 

The family of Kathleen Wright is  providing a 
luncheon in honor of Kathleenõs 95th 
Birthday. The luncheon will be on Sunday, 
October 7th immediately following the 10:30 
am worship service. Cards are welcome. Come 
help celebrate Kathleenõs 95th Birthday!!!!  
 
 

 
 

 

The Annual Fall Bazaar/Sale will be held Friday and Saturday, October 
12th & 13th from 8 am to 2 pm. Set-up work will begin at 9 am on 
Wednesday, October 10th. Volunteers to help for a few hours on any of 
these days would be welcome. Contact 
Linda Westall at 759-8124 if you would like 
additional info. Any donations of good, 
usable items you no longer want or need, 
will be greatly appreciated.  You may bring 
your donations to the church any time 

during office hours. All proceeds from the Bazaars are used for 
church beautification and PǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǿƻǊƪΦ 
 

 
 

Church Family,  
Thank you for the prayers and cards I received during my hospital 
stay. I am recuperating at home and getting stronger every day. 
Everyone is so thoughtful and kind.  
  Tish Tunstall       
 

 
 

All women are invited to a Christmas Celebration Dinner at the 
Conch House in St. Augustine on Sunday, December 2nd at 4 pm.  
We will be ordering from the menu . There will be no gift 
exchange this year, instead we will collect money 
to donate to a mission.  Following the dinner 
there will be a boat tour to view the cityõs 
Christmas lights from the water.  Seating on the 
boat is limited , but there are no limitations for the 

dinner.  Call Jaci in the church office for further information and please 
let her know if you will be attending, so we can make reservations at the 
restaurant. We will carpool from the church at 3 pm.   



 

 
 
 

 

 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


